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Minutes of the June 18, 2007
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, June 18, 2007 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:33 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
The following members were present:  Diane Dillon, Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, Eric Sklar, and Karen Slusser.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Agency Manager Steve Lederer led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment
None.

5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Approved the May 21, 2007 regular meeting minutes.  BD-KS-DD(A)-ML-ES(A)
6.
Administrative Items
A.
Insurance
Approved and accepted the Agency’s proposed insurance coverages as presented by Steve Lederer, Agency Manager.  DD-ES-BD-ML-KS

B.
Public Hearing:  2007/2008 Budget

The budget is straightforward, drawing approximately $8,300 from reserves.  Staff is anticipating a slight decrease in revenues from landfill surcharges due to an expected reduction in volumes.  The budget also reflects the completion of the large venue grant and a decrease in consultant expenses.

Chair Luce opened the public hearing at 1:36 p.m.  There was no public comment.  Chair Luce closed the public hearing at 1:36 p.m.

Approved and adopted the proposed final budget for fiscal year 2007/2008.  DD-BD-ML-ES-KS

C.
Third Amendment to UVDS Franchise

At the May Board meeting, there was discussion of future rates, and Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) had proposed using the Agency’s approximately $1 million surplus towards the development of a construction and demolition (C&D) recycling program.  The Board had a number of questions regarding the proposal, and recognized that it would be impossible to answer them all before the beginning of the 2007/2008 fiscal year.

Agency staff suggested that perhaps a 90 day delay in adopting the rates would give everyone the opportunity to review the UVDS proposal, and to bring it back to the Board at a more informed level.  Doing so requires an amendment to the franchise agreement, implementing a one-time delay in adopting the rates, which would normally be adopted in June.
Staff distributed copies of a draft rate schedule, which assumes no new programs, such as the proposed C&D program.  Absent a new program, rates would actually go down.  Should the Board ultimately decide not to adopt the proposed C&D program, then the cost difference for the 90-day period will be credited to rate payers in their second quarter garbage bill.
The Agency may pre-fund programs, but only if the Board has a clear and precise proposal.  For instance, if the Agency were to decide to move ahead with a C&D program, the known factors must be outlined, and the cost has to be itemized.  Then the requisite funds will be transferred from the surplus into a trust account, because much of the cost for the program will not be incurred right away, but rather will come in over a period of time.

UVDS is working on a study to address whether a C&D program makes sense, whether there is a market for such material, and whether there is a viable facility, for example, at the Clover Flat Landfill (CFL).  The study will also demonstrate what the capital outlays are, as well as the additional labor costs associated in the long-term.  The Agency needs to be clear as to the commitment it is being asked to make.
Mr. Bob Pestoni, president of UVDS, addressed the Board, and confirmed that Agency staff has accurately presented the company’s position.  Some of the independent haulers that are coming into the landfill are bringing in a lot of mixed loads.  If only UVDS trucks used the CFL, it would probably be easier to make the C&D program a lot less costly.  The fact of the matter is, however, that 20% to 30% of the material brought into the CFL is from self-haul, and a lot of that material is divertible.

Agency staff will bring this item back to the Board at its September meeting with a recommendation.

Approved and authorized the Chair to sign the third amendment to Agency Agreement #95-09 (Upper Valley Disposal Service).  ES-KS-DD-BD-ML
D.
California Integrated Waste Management Act

There is some legislation moving through Sacramento.  SB 1020 proposes increasing the mandatory diversion rate from 50% to 75%.  If they were to do so, that would significantly change the aggressiveness of recycling programs.  
Staff is working with the California Product Stewardship Council on developing an amendment to SB 1020 which would require manufacturer responsibility.  75% of the material being landfilled comes from manufactured goods, and the Council believes local jurisdictions would have a very hard time reaching the 75% goal without the inclusion of a producer responsibility program.  Del Norte has written a letter of support to the California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB) for the amendment, and other jurisdictions have expressed that they will not support the bill without the amendment or similar language.

Currently, not all California jurisdictions are able to meet the existing 50% diversion requirement.  The CIWMB is addressing this issue by working with these jurisdictions on implementing best management practices and good faith efforts.  The jurisdictions are asked to put together a schedule of activities to target different materials for diversion, and are put on a compliance schedule.
No action taken.
7.
franchises' business items
A.
Franchises' Status
The company continues to work on updating its Web site.  The task ended up being a much larger one than anticipated, but it should be finished by July 1st.  The newsletter is in its final stages, and it should be ready to go to the printer by this Thursday.  The company had an e-waste event in April, where they collected 9.5 tons.  22.5 tons of material was collected at the drip hose collection event, and Earth Day was very successful this year.

No action taken.

B.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues
None.

8.
Other Business Items
A.
Manager’s Report
These items were addressed earlier in the agenda.
B.
Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  The City of American Canyon is in the process of looking for future uses of the American Canyon Sanitary Landfill properties, now that the landfill is closed.
ii. Calistoga:  No report.
iii. St. Helena:  No report.
iv. Yountville:  The Napa County Board of Supervisors recently adopted a clean-up and maintenance agreement through the Public Works Department for the ecological preserve.
No action taken.

C.
Board of Directors Comments
Board member Karen Slusser asked whether Calistoga participates in the curbside oil program.  UVDS staff confirmed that the city is a participant, and the program is used by residential customers.  Usually Calistoga and Angwin are the largest participants in the program.  There are also drop-off locations in St. Helena and Yountville.  The Agency is working on adding collection points at the farmworker housing facilities.
D.
Future Agenda Items

Staff recommended that the July Board meeting be canceled.
9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:02 p.m.
	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Steven Lederer, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; ES = Eric Sklar; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations next to vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; B = Absent




1

